3 April 2003

MEMORANDUM

TO:
Tawni Ferrarini, Chair

Academic Senate

FROM:
William L. Knox, Chair

Honors Program Advisory Board

RE:  

Honors Board End-of-Year Report, 2003-2004

In this sixth year, the Honors Board addressed four (4) areas of note: Mary L. Campbell Scholarship Student Selection, Contact with Honors Student Organizations, Student Development Projects, and selection of a new director.

Mary L. Campbell Scholarship Student Selection
As usual, the Honors Board selected five students to receive the $1000/year Mary L. Campbell scholarship for first-time Honors Program students for 2004-2005. 

Contact with Honors Organizations
With the continued support of the Board, Academic Affairs, and the Department of English, the director has maintained institutional membership and contact with the Michigan Honors Association (MHA), Upper Midwest Honors Council (UMHC), and the National Collegiate Honors Council (NCHC).  

· Also in October 2003, in his role as President, he took several Honors Program students to the annual MHA conference at Higgins Lake. 

· In April 2004, the director served as a panelist for the UMHC Developing in Honors.

Selection of a New Director

Having been known that the director would be stepping down as of May 1, 2004, the Board began its search in Fall 2003 by soliciting applications.  One was received, followed by another in winter.  After a review of the applications and interviews, a recommendation was made to the Dean of Students and the Provost.

Student Development Projects

With the support of the Board in the fall, the director recruited students from area Marquette Senior High School in conjunction with the director of the pre-Medicine Program.  The board also endorsed participation of the director in several on-campus student recruitment programs, e.g., Connect NMU.  As mentioned above, several students attended the MHA and one student won a prize for his contribution to the poster session.  Also, several students accompanied the director to the UMHC as presenters and student representative.  

